

Waltham City Council Public Works and Public Safety Committee Minutes Monday, December 17, 2018

Hoover Committee Room City Hall, 610 Main Street Waltham, Massachusetts

Chairman Vidal called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.

Attendance

Present: Brasco, Harris, Randy LeBlanc, Romard, Vidal

Absent: none

Councillor Harris moved approval of the minutes from 12/3/2018. The motion was approved on a

voice vote.

New matters:

17-25 Street Opening 172 Lyman Street

Councillor Randy LeBlanc moved to hear from the petition Mr. Fragale and his attorney Mr. Francis. Councillor LeBlanc asked questions about the time of the resurfacing work that occurred in the area. Councillor LeBlanc asked about the work that needed to be performed. Attorney Francis said that gas service could only be accessed through Lyman Street and that the water line needs to be capped at the main. Attorney Francis and Mr. Fragale reviewed the plans for the excavation. Councillor LeBlanc asked the petitioners questions about their rodent control plan and about the need to cap the water line at the main. Councillor Nabulime said she would like to hear from the City Engineer and the Public Works Director regarding the project. Councillor Randy LeBlanc moved to invite the City Engineer and the Director of Public works to the January 22nd Committee meeting. The motion was approved on a voice vote. Councillor Nabulime expressed concern about the length of time that the work will be conducted and steps that will be taken to minimize inconvenience and impact to her constituents in the neighborhood. Councillor Nabulime wanted to know the date the street would be opened and the date that it will be closed. Councillor Randy LeBlanc moved to lay the matter on the table. The motion was approved on a voice vote.

Councillor Romard moved to adjourn at 6:34 pm. The motion was approved on a voice vote.